To whom this may concern,

We are requesting to be granted a business license to operate a Piercing and Tattoo studio
in this building in a unit they have for lease. We will not do any major construction to the
building it property or parking lot Nothing will change to the structure of the building. We
will only do an upgrade to the unit we are renting to comply with the health department’s
requirements. We will be operating during Weekday and weekends hours will be 10am-
8pm or may change. We ask that you please consider our request because we believe that
any business deserve an opportunity to thrive . Thank you so much
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